October 12, 2022
Shafer Township
Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Wednesday, October 12, 2022.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor John Schmalz, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller, and Clerk, Faith Lichtscheidl. 
Residents present include Becky Strand, Brad Johnson, TommyWaldemar, Joe Mattson, Amy Dills and Frankie and Debbie Dusanka.
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited.
A motion was made to approve the agenda by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz with a change to added addition under old business; all in favor, motion carried.

Supervisor Schmalz made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2022 regularly scheduled board meeting, Supervisor Hoffman 2nd motion; all in favor, motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the September 2022 Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $6,182.90.  The receipts register shows a balance of $8,875.40 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $353,379.60. 
Outstanding checks include the following:

5710 Alicia Stovern - $150.00

5723 Payroll Period ending 9/8/22 $69.26

A motion made to approve the Treasurer’s report by Supervisor Hoffman, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

The claims were reviewed, motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz; all in favor, motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS 

Dills / Planning Administration Form
Amy Dills was present to review her Planning Administration Form.  Ms. Dills, property owner, is requesting approval of the Preliminary Plat of Angry Danglers Paradise, involving the creation of three lots from a 25-acre tract. The property is zoned Rural Residential II (RRII) District within the Upper St. Croix River Overlay District.  The request is to have an approximate 10 acre lot, an approximate 12 acre lot and a 2 acre lot.  
A motion was made to approve to send forward with only concern being the size of the smallest lot of 2 acres by Supervisor Schmalz.  Supervisor Hoffman 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried. 

Dusanka / Planning Administration Form
Frank and Debora Dusenka - property owners, are requesting the Rezoning of four parcels, totaling 45± acres, from Rural Residential II (RRII) District to Agricultural (AG) District.  The request for the variance is to make consistent zoning with the rest of the property.  

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve this request, 2nd by Supervisor Schmalz, all in favor, motion carried.
Designate a Driveway Inspector 
Chairman Stovern would like to make it official to have someone be the designated driveway inspector.  He asked if either Brad Johnson or John Schmalz to be the designated person and it was agreed Brad Johnson will be the driveway inspector and John Schmalz will be the back up.  
Election Judge Approval
A motion to accept election judge roster by Supervisor Schmalz as long as all parties are certified before Election Day; 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.
Xcel Energy Permit
A new permit came in for Dry Creek Gultch.  Chairman Stovern signed it and Clerk Lichtscheidl will get it back to Xcel.  
Public Comment

None
OLD BUSINESS

Driveway / Culverts Responsibility for Replacements 
A motion was made that Shafer Township will be responsible for culvert replacement when it is in the right of way for private drive ways by Supervisor Schmalz.  This motion was amended stating that Shafer Township will be responsible for replacing culverts under normal deterioration and/or blockage, 2nd by Supervisor Hoffman; all in favor, motion carried.

Credit Card Update 
Chairman Stovern reports that the process for getting credit cards for the township has been difficult.  A new application will need to be filled out and a copy of signed minutes from the meeting approving credit cards will need to be sent in again.  Chairman Stovern will take care of this.

Maintenance Update

Brad Johnson reports that he pulled the shoulders in on Shady Oak and worked on Unity. Over half of the roadways have been ditched mowed for a 3rd time.  Trees have been cut up and moved out of the right of ways.  The next project will be to get the trees planted that were purchased for the play ground.  
Brad would like to move the water hook up from the back of the shop up towards the front.  This will make it easier to wash things outside or closer to the front of the shop.  

Other projects include replacing the faucets out front, replace the door seals on the bottom of the garage doors, there could be a leak coming from the mop sink in the back of the kitchen, Brad will look at that.  He will continue to look for drafty spots in the building.  He will also look at the air intake and changing that around.  The pole lights still need to be worked on.

Update on mud jacking, the bid did come in and a motion was made to allow Lakes Area Mud Jacking to fix the side walk and in front of the shop by Schmalz, 2nd by Hoffman, all in favor.  Motion carried.

Ball Field Update 

Chairman Stovern reports that he spent time with zoning and there are no CUPs on file.  It became an issue when they started letting Lakes Area Recreation Association started using the field.  It was determined that we will talk to the park owners and determine next steps. 
Gravel
We need some gravel but not a lot so we need to send a tax exempt form to the company and order the gravel.  

Miscellaneous
Supervisor Schmalz showed Rick Keller the problems with the culverts that were replaced and the culverts were fixed.  Supervisor Schmalz reports that everything turned out well and the culverts are still settling.  

A patch was put in on 336th and that turned out ok.  

The letter to Vincent Charles came back again as non-deliverable.  

Supervisor Hoffman talked to Kurt Peterson about writing up a preliminary addition to the hall.  He can meet on Mondays and he can do late afternoon or evening.  The board will meet with Mr. Peterson to discuss the addition in person.
Public Comment (3 Minutes)
Joe Mattson had questions about the trees that were ordered.  He was wondering if residents could purchase trees from the township depending on where they were purchased.  No official answer on that.
Becky Strand reported that there is discussion about zoning Highway 8 and Tern Avenue as commercial.  She reports that they are starting to plat it out on the northwest corner, no plans for what kind of businesses could go in there.  
Supervisor Hoffman made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Supervisor Schmalz 2nd the motion; all in favor, motion carried, meeting adjourned at 8:12 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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